Oak Forest Water Supply Corporation
Regular Meeting

Tuesday, January 5, 2021 
7:00 PM via Zoom
Minutes
ZOOM ID:  503 333 5666 
Board of Directors:
Dennis Carroll, Nancy Ellsworth, Randy Hunt, Tony Blazi
Guests:


Bren Locricchio
Tony Blazi opened the meeting at 7:02 7:00 pm.  
I. Review and Approval

a. Dennis reviewed the minutes of regular meeting held on December 1, 2020.  He requested that Bren run a balance sheet for the past few years to compare checking and savings account totals.  She will also transfer funds from checking to savings.   Tony motioned to approve, and Nancy seconded.   The motion passed.
b. Dennis reviewed the Financial Report dated December 31, 2020.  Tony motioned to approve, and Nancy seconded.   The motion passed.
c. Tony welcomed everyone.
II. Old Business
a. Dennis reviewed the options for the meter on the Dale property.   Moving the meter to the front of their house is not cost effective.   Other possible options would be to move it to the street front that sits to the south of them.   That way they could see the readings without entering private property.  Dennis will ask Zach what the cost would be to do that, give Mr. Dale his options and also ask if he has the ability to shut off his water from his property.  This discussion will be finalized at the next meeting.

b. Nancy discussed a line of credit conversation with Pat and Zach.  Pat feels that a $50K contingency line of credit would suffice.  If the board is needing to do capital improvements down the road, he suggested that they go to the Texas Water Board for assistance.    The new POA board president would like one of the board members to attend POA meetings.  He also stated that if there was a major crisis, the POA may be able to assist financially.   Pat and Zach both feel that they system is in good shape and do not see any major issues on the horizon.  Dennis will check with chase to find out the cost and process for applying for a $50K line of credit.  This discussion will continue at the next meeting.

c. The interconnect water bill has been a bit higher than normal.  Bren will check with PGMS to find out why and to ask if there is any kind of written agreement between OFWSC and the City of Hays regarding the allowable uses.   Tony stressed that we want to be respectful of their generosity and do not want to abuse the use.  Per Nancy, via Zach, we are in a unique situation because the other WSC’s in the area do not have this service available.  In other words, if they are down, there is no alternate water source.   Nancy asked for gallons used comparison so Bren will pull that.    This discussion will continue at the next meeting.


III. No Public Comment


a. Tony motioned to close the meeting at 8:02 pm.   Randy seconded and the motion passed.  The next regular meeting is March 2, 2021 @ 7pm via Zoom ID 503 333 5666.


